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COUNCIL DIRECTION 

The Audit, Finance and Administration Committee, at its meeting on November 16, 
2023, received report AUD23010 Stormwater Asset Management – Investigation of 
Recent Sewage Leaks. Recommendation “C” of that report provided the following 
direction: 

(c) That the General Manager of Public Works be directed to implement the
Management Responses (attached as Appendix “B” to Report AUD23010)
and report back to the Audit, Finance and Administration Committee by May
2024 on the nature and status of actions taken in response to the audit
report.

INFORMATION 

This Information Report provides an update on the progress made by Hamilton Water 
and Engineering Services in response to the audit recommendations. 
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The audit contained five recommendations. Three recommendations have been 
completed; the remaining two are in progress and are expected to be completed by Q4 
2025. Appendix “A” to Report PW24071 provides an update on each recommendation.  
 
Hamilton Water and Engineering Services will provide an update to the Audit, Finance 
and Administration Committee on the two remaining recommendations in Q4 of 2025. 
 
APPENDICES AND SCHEDULES ATTACHED 
 
Appendix “A” to Report PW24071 – Stormwater Asset Management – Investigation of 

Recent Sewage Leaks - Audit Recommendations 
Update November 2024  




